Minutes of the Regular Meeting of Council held September 26, 2018 In the Municipal Hall in Open Forum

Those in Attendance:

Mayor Lindstrom

Councillor Reyden
Councillor LePoidevin
Councillor Storey

Staff

Rodney Holland Laura McMaster Joe Pacheco Dave Christie LeEtta LaFontaine

Delegation

Paul Dhaliwal – Non-Medicinal Cannabis Retail Store application

Public

Audrey Fennema Darrel Holland Paul Dhaliwal

Mayor Lindstrom called the meeting to order at 5:30 and welcomed those in attendance

Agenda:

Resolution 09-26-246 M/S Councillor Storey / Councillor LePoidevin "Motion to adopt the agenda"

Carried

Delegation:

Paul Dhaliwal – Non-Medicinal Cannabis Retail Store application

Mr. Dhaliwal introduced himself and thanked Council for the opportunity to present his idea for the Cannabis Retail Store. Mr. Dhaliwal owns the Fraser Lake Inn, Pub, Restaurant and Fraser Lake Supermarket. Mr. Dhaliwal purchased the Fraser Lake Inn over two years ago and has continually been making improvements to the building. Next year Mr. Dhaliwal would like to do some renovations to both the outside and inside of the building; a new heating and cooling system, and a new roof. If permitted to open up the Cannabis retail store, Mr. Dhaliwal claims he would be able to use the sales revenue to continue making improvements to his businesses. Mr. Dhaliwal has fifteen years experience in the liquor industry and fully understands the liquor regulations. Mr. Dhaliwal feels that if he can open a legal cannabis store, buyers will be safer

than buying it off the streets. The cannabis retail store will be located beside the BC Grill Mom and Pops restaurant.

Mayor Lindstrom asked Mr. Dhaliwal if he had done research and understands the legalities of operating a cannabis store.

Mr. Dhaliwal stated that the regulations will come from the liquor board, and he will abide by the rules. Cannabis can only be purchased from the Liquor Control Board; it cannot be purchased or supplied from local private growers.

Councillor Storey asked what the storefront would look like. Councillor Storey is concerned about the impact the store would have on our youth.

Councillor Reyden asked how big the sign would be and if it would be lit up or neon?

Mr. Dhaliwal said the windows will be covered, nobody will be able to see inside, and his signage will be compliant with the Liquor Control Board regulations. The letters will be twelve inches high.

Mayor Lindstrom asked if the operational hours will be 9 am to 11 pm?

Mr. Dhaliwal said he could reduce the hours, but those are the hours the Liquor Control Board allows.

Councillor Reyden asked if there would be any free samples given out?

Mr. Dhaliwal said, samples will not be permitted. The rules are strict, and he will abide by them.

Mayor Lindstrom asked if people will be asked to show ID if they appear too young?

Mr. Dhaliwal said that nobody under the age of nineteen will be allowed in the store.

In closing Mr. Dhaliwal said he promises to keep the revenue earned from the Cannabis Retail Store in the Village of Fraser Lake, he wants to bring more business into this town.

Minutes:

Resolution 09-26-247 M/S Councillor Reyden/ Councillor Storey

"That the minutes of the regular meeting held on September 12, 2018 be adopted and approved as presented"

Carried

Business Arising from the Minutes:

Councillor Reyden wanted to discuss the rental fees of the hard surface for Minor Hockey.

Councillor LePoidevin states that it should be fair for every user.

CAO Holland says that in two and half weeks maximum, the ice would be in. We would not be losing too much revenue.

Resolution 09-26-248 M/S Councillor Reyden/ Councillor Storey

"Motion to waive the hard surface fee for Minor Hockey until the ice is in"

Carried

Council Reports:

Councillor LePoidevin completed the "Cops for Cancer Ride" from Prince George to Prince Rupert in seven days. There were thirty riders and more than \$200,000.00 was raised; \$13,000.00 was raised in Fraser Lake.

Mayor Lindstrom congratulated Councillor LePoidevin for finishing the ride.

Councillor Reyden attended a Library Board meeting. The Code of Conduct is in place and is working well. The Board is currently trying to establish a loan bylaw, the financials were reviewed and everything is going well.

Councillor Reyden commented that he was happy to see the newly painted mine truck and dipper.

Councillor Storey attended the Recreation Fair and commended Dave Christie for doing a great job in organizing the event.

Councillor Storey attended UBCM 2018 in Whistler, BC this September. A meeting was held with the Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing, Selina Robinson. A discussion about seniors housing, assisted living and respite was held.

Resolution 09-26-249 M/S Councillor Storey/ Councillor Reyden

"Motion to invite the president of the Fraser Lake & District Senior Citizen Home Society to come and speak at the next council meeting."

Carried

At UBCM Councillor Storey met with Minister Donaldson and discussed Caribou – New Gold and how we as an area would like to see the project move forward.

- Pertinency regarding the Kluscus and not widening the road for logging to keep the logs here in our area, mentioned that the beetle kill wood infected with beetles should also not be leaving the areas they are in and going through communities that are not infected.
- Attended the LNG Reception.
- -Attended the Small Talk Forum where Minister Selina Robinson presented Councillor Storey with her Level 1 Local Government Leadership Certificate.
- -Went to the Cannabis Legalization Session and will share her slides with Mayor and council.
- -Attended Digital By Design Connected Communities with Joel Mckay as the guest speaker from NDIT.
- -Met with official Opposition Liberal Leaders at a Meet and Greet with the NLGLA Board where we also discussed Caribou and I mentioned pertinency as well, they are aware of the issue, especially MLA Mike Morris who also mentioned he has a 30-minute video on Forestry we should all watch. Sarrah will try and get it for Mayor and council.
- -Councillor Storey asked about Proportional Representation as she has been getting two sides, MLA Mike Morris has sent Councillor Storey an email with some documents that may be useful.
- -Talked about a review process on the fire ratings in the forest.
- -Minister of Finance, Carol James NCLGA requested the provinces help to get Volunteer Fire Departments added to be eligible for Gas Tax dollars.
- -NCLGA highlighted that scattered rural populations may not be served by Internet Service Providers even with partial subsidy; economic development requires reliable, high speed internet access.
- -Attended all of the resolutions except when had to run out for minister meetings. All three of our Resolutions Passed Rural Living Allowance, Water Hazard Markers, and the Seniors Funding Resolution that Councillor Storey worked on as an NCLGA Executive member.
- -Attended the BC Government Reception, NCLGA Lunch.
- -Met with MLA Todd Stone and MLA Jane Thornthwaite official opposition and talked to Todd about the Seniors Facility and Jane about the Mental Health issues and concerns with the lack of youth in Crisis beds and the youth mental health wait lists. Spoke about adults needing more services available including making psychologists and psychiatrists available and both available for free (Resolution to hold the liquor producers accountable and to put more funding into mental health).

Main granting Announcements

-Community Resiliency Investment

The Community Resiliency Investment (CRI) program is a new provincial program intended to reduce the risk and impact of wildfire to communities in BC through community funding, supports fuel management activities on provincial Crown land.

The Union of BC Municipalities, First Nations' Emergency Services Society and the Forest Enhancement Society of BC are working with the Ministry of Forests, Lands, Natural Resource Operations & Rural Development, represented by the BC Wildfire Service, to administer the FireSmart Community Funding & Supports portion of the program for local government and First Nation applicants.

-2019 FireSmart Community Funding & Supports

The program is structured to fund FireSmart activities in all eligible communities throughout BC. Funding is scaled to offer eligible applicants with lower risk of wildfire to apply for up to \$25,000 and applicants with a demonstrated higher risk of wildfire to apply for up to \$100,000 per year.

-Child Care

In order to better meet the child care needs of families, the Province of British Columbia recently announced expanded investment in the child care sector totaling \$1 billion over three years. This includes \$237 million to improve access to child care, including funding the creation of 22,000 new licensed child care spaces.

The Ministry of Children and Family Development is providing \$3 million for the Community Child Care Planning Program. In addition, the Community Child Care Space Creation Program, funded under the Canada-British Columbia Early Learning and Child Care Agreement, will provide \$13.7 million to fund the creation of new licensed child care spaces in local government-owned facilities.

Both funding programs will be administered by the UBCM.

-Community Child Care Space Creation Program

The Community Child Care Space Creation Program will provide funding to local governments to create new licensed child care spaces within their own facilities for children aged 0-5, with a focus on spaces for infants and toddlers.

-Investing in Canada Infrastructure Program - British Columbia - Community, Culture and Recreation Infrastructure

The Community, Culture, and Recreation (CCR) Program supports cost-sharing of infrastructure projects in communities across the province.

The Rural and Northern Communities fund will ensure the unique needs of British Columbia's small, rural and remote communities with populations under 25,000 are met. The fund will support communities' wide range of infrastructure priorities, including broadband connectivity, efficient and reliable energy, Indigenous health and educational facilities, local public transit and reliable road, air or marine infrastructure, as well as improved resilience to natural disasters and environmental quality. For communities of 5,000 people or less, combined provincial and federal funding will cover up to 100% for eligible projects.

Mayor Lindstrom attended the Small Business Expo and felt it was well attended for the weather we had.

Mayor Lindstrom attended COFI, they are working hard on the softwood lumber agreement.

Mayor Lindstrom attended an NDIT meeting. He stated that they do four intakes per year, but in 2018 they ran out of money to give before the fourth intake. They are considering putting it on a percentage basis where the first intake would be 50%, the second, and third would be 25% each. If the funds are not all applied for and there is some left over, then there would be a fourth intake; this will ensure that others will have the opportunity to apply for funding.

Resolution 09-26-250 M/S Councillor LePoidevin /Councillor Reyden "Motion to receive the councillor reports"

Carried

Accounts Payable:

Resolution 09-26-251 M/S Councillor Storey/Councillor Reyden

"Motion to approve the accounts payable and payroll in the amount of \$176,489.38"

Carried

Councillor Reyden enquired about cheque #27584 payable to Hurry Help Landscaping in the amount of \$3350.55. Will the Village get that money back for the yard cleanup?

CAO Holland assured council that if the money is not collected for the cleanup it will be added to the property owners' property taxes for 2019. Cheque #27584 was for the cleanup of two properties; one of the owners has already begun making payments to the Village for this charge.

Correspondence List:

None

CAO Reports:

Age-Friendly Communities 2019 Programs

The Age-Friendly Communities program assists communities to support aging populations by developing and implementing policies and plans that enable seniors to age in place and facilitate the creation of age-friendly communities.

Council cannot commit unless they know how much money is needed. Council decided to put this topic off until administration can provide more information.

Councillor Storey wanted to know when the deadline is to apply.

CAO Holland did not know yet. Holland stated that we need a consultant to assist us with the process and we also need to have a dollar figure before we proceed.

FireSmart Committee Workshop Series

The workshop will be January 16 and 17, 2019 in Prince George. The two-day workshop will provide information on:

- Wildland fire behaviour and how homes and structures could be threatened
- FireSmart mitigations for reducing wildfire risk
- Strategies to assist residents to work together to reduce wildfire risk
- Communication tools required to recruit, inform and motivate residents to take collective actions to reduce potential for wildfire losses

CAO Holland recommends that this workshop be attended by the Fire Chief, the Director of Public Works, the CAO and would like a member of council to attend.

Councillor Reyden suggested reserving four spots in the workshop.

Red Cross – Support for Community Gatherings

The Red Cross has financial assistance available for communities affected by the 2018 Fires who want to host community-wide events to support recovery. Red Cross will accept applications and the municipality may apply for a grant of up to \$5000. The event must be open and free of charge for community members, and the event must occur before October 31,2018.

Economic Development Officer Dave Christie says that he would like to apply for the funding and use the funding to make the Halloween Party at White Swan Park larger than normal. Dave Christie has enquired with the Red Cross and has been told that using the funding for the Halloween party would be acceptable. The Halloween would be a "welcome home" party as well as a Halloween party.

Resolution 09-26-252 M/S Councillor Reyden / Councillor Storey

"Motion to apply for up to \$5000 to the Red Cross Community
Partnership Program"

Carried

UBCM Community Resiliency Investment Program (CRI)

The Community Resiliency Investment Program is intended to fund activities that reduce the risk and impact of wildfire to communities in BC This is primarily a fuel management program, however, it can also be used for other FireSmart activities or initiatives.

CAO Holland suggest hiring additional employees to remove combustible materials from the ground and trim off branches to inhibit fire climb from the forest floor to the crown of the trees.

Resolution 09-26-253 M/S Councillor Storey/Councillor LePoidevin

"Motion to apply for \$25,000.00 to conduct fuel reduction activities"

Carried

Investing in Canada Infrastructure Program-Rural & Northern Communities Program
The Rural and Northern Communities Program is a component of the Investing in Canada
Infrastructure Program. The program recognizes the challenges faced by small rural and
northern communities.

CAO Holland advises that we have time to apply; would like Council to start thinking about what they would like done. CAO Holland suggests that the fourth lagoon may fall into this category. The funding available would cover approximately 85-100% of the project. CAO Holland would like to know what kind of projects they would like to have done?

Councillor Storey questioned the amount of the funding available, she has done some research on this program and cannot find any amounts.

Dave Christie says he was hesitant to ask that question until he had some direction from Council.

Mayor Lindstrom is in favor of the fourth lagoon and would like to see an elevator put into our existing building. He feels the fourth lagoon would be most beneficial to the community.

Councillor Reyden agreed with Mayor Lindstrom, the fourth lagoon would keep the Village compliant.

CAO Holland would like Council to advise administration on what they feel the community needs.

Councillor Storey agrees with the fourth lagoon and the elevator, but there are many other things that the community needs. Councillor Storey would like to know what else should be considered?

Resolution 09-26-254 M/S Councillor Storey/Councillor LePoidevin

"Motion to table this discussion until the next meeting of Council."

Carried

Cannabis Survey

The Cannabis Survey results have been completed. Information collected from one hundred respondents indicate the residents of Fraser Lake are most concerned about public smoking, vaping and youth access to cannabis. The preferred location for a retail store is at the Fraser

Lake Mall. Respondents also indicated they had little concern about the number of retail stores in the community.

Mayor Lindstrom understands that this is going to be legalized, and there is no stopping it, but he feels that renters should not be allowed to grow up to four marijuana plants in a rental unit. Mayor Lindstrom is concerned about the usage of cannabis in public places.

Councillor Reyden stated that it is better to have a retail store in town to avoid people going out of town and possibly driving home while under the influence. Councillor Reyden feels like if you are in a rental residence, the renter should have to obtain approval from the landlord before growing cannabis.

Cannabis Retail Application

An application for a non-medicinal cannabis retail store licence from the Fraser Lake Inn has been received by the Liquor Control Regulation Branch. The proposed hours of operation are 09:00 am to 11:00 pm Monday to Sunday. The cannabis retail store will be located at the Fraser Lake mall in the store previously known as the "Ugly Duckling".

CAO Holland advises that if Council does not accept the application, the applicant can demand a rationale to their decision. This is a legal product and we have the zoning to support a cannabis retail store.

Councillor Storey would like Council to decide on how many cannabis retail stores should be permitted in the Village of Fraser Lake.

Discussion was held regarding the cost of a business licence to operate a cannabis retail store. Council wondered if the cost for a cannabis store business licence should be higher? CAO Holland advised that a rate can only change if we anticipate an additional cost to the Municipality. Councillor Storey advises that administration should have a closer look at our Business Licence bylaw to determine if we should have a tiered system.

Resolution 09-26-255 M/S Councillor Reyden/Councillor LePoidevin

"Motion to support Mr. Dhaliwal's application for a cannabis retail store."

Carried

Resolution 09-26-256 M/S Councillor Storey/Councillor LePoidevin

"Motion to limit the number of cannabis retail outlets to two for the Village of Fraser Lake."

Carried

Sani-dump Revenue

A collection box requesting a \$2 cash donation for use of the sani-dump has been set up at the sani-dump. The Historical Society would like to keep the revenue. The Historical Society will be responsible for collecting the revenue.

Resolution 09-26-257 M/S Councillor Reyden/Councillor LePoidevin

"Motion to let the Historical Society collect and keep the revenue from the sani-dump collection box."

Carried

Commissioner for Taking Affidavits

This is a free service available to the public. This service is required sometimes a couple times per day or a couple times per week. Section 60 (F) of the Evidence Act says that because of office or employment the local government corporate officer and that person's deputy are commissioners for taking affidavits for British Columbia. Laura McMaster has filled out an application and has taken an online test to become a commissioner for taking affidavits. Administration is seeking council's approval to appoint Laura McMaster as a commissioner for taking affidavits.

Resolution 09-26-258 M/S Councillor Storey/Councillor Reyden
"Motion to appoint Laura McMaster to act as a Commissioner for taking Affidavits."

Carried

Resolution 09-26-259 M/S Councillor Reyden/Councillor LePoidevin "Motion to receive the CAO Reports"

Carried

Staff Reports

Public Works Director

An update on projects completed and projects in process has been provided by the Director of Public Works.

Water

- A certified Level 1 Water Treatment contractor has been hired on a short-term basis
- Two of Village Public works employees are scheduled to attend a BCWWA WT1 course and write a provincial certifiable exam in November 2018.
- The Water Treatment Plant has run relatively smooth other than a short period of time where adjustments were necessary within the mechanics of chlorine addition.

- Spare parts have been ordered.
- All water analysis tests have returned from weekly testing as having met or exceeded water quality standards.

Water Repairs

- Hydrants and curb stops have been repaired
- Main Line gate valves and tee's were ordered and will be installed
- Service line to the Sewer Treatment Plant is scheduled to be replaced this year
- Materials have been purchased and commencement will coincide with Park Drive water main line installment.

Sewer

- Berm on east side of #3 lagoon was raised and reinforced with clay materials from ditching excavations. Fence was moved and repaired.
- Aerators have been serviced and 4 motors serviced and/or rebuilt as needed
- WorkSafe BC conducted a follow-up inspection on Confined Space areas of Village.
 Officer Ken Blair issued an order to have policy and procedures written and hazard
 assessments completed by a qualified person that would be due at the end of Sept/18.
 The Village hired OH&S Consulting to undertake this huge task of compiling and
 determining all confined space areas and hazard assessments required. The final draft
 will be completed at the end of September.
- A new updated air quality pump was purchased (Fire Dept will be able to use this as well)
- All employees were put through a certified Confined Space Entry program.
- Signage was purchased indicating Confined Space Areas and warning signs for restricted access points
- Village has kept WorkSafe BC officers up to date on all progress

ROADS AND STREETS

- · Catch Basins and culverts have been installed
- Ditching completed on Lagoon road
- Crack Sealing was contracted out to a private firm
- Seal Coating was applied to selected areas of town

PARKS

- The soccer field became the site of BC Forest service Fire Fighting
- Park outhouses at R/V site and beach have received power from local electrical panels located in park and will receive security locks and lighting this fall.
- Posts and cable were installed along Park Drive from beach parking lot to R/V campsite.
- Rocks were taken away and used at boat launch site
- Grass cutting was purposefully avoided in industrial park to avoid possible sparks from rocks, causing fires during the hot dry spell when fires were active, and rating was listed as 'Extreme'
- Students cleared more fallen and dead debris from trail system on Mouse Mountain.

- Trails and facilities were inspected and documented
- Dock brackets and hinges were fabricated
- Small kiosk was built for information at dock area

REC COMPLEX

- Zion Cruz has completed the newly required Refrigeration Operators program and course exam and is awaiting a date from BCIT for writing the provincial part of the exam
- Start up date for arena and curling rink will be later than normal

•

EQUIPMENT

- Garbage truck experienced engine problems that we were able to repair in house
- Backhoe will need to have rear crowd extension removed and hydraulic lines repaired
- Bobcat winter tracks will be required
- Snow Blower purchased for Bobcat
- New Sander/ spreader purchased

AIRPORT

- 30 No Posts were taken to training site at Airport from Works Yard.
- 4 loads of gravel were taken to plane parking area.

PROJECT UPDATES for 2018

There are numerous tasks to mention

2018:

- Completed Water Intake Screen -- Screen has been purchased for future replacement.
- Completed Arena Ice Plant Ammonia Alarm Ammonia alarm has been installed
- In progress 4th Lagoon Planning and Design —through L&M Engineering
- To be completed Park Drive Sewer Line Repair —. Projecting that project will be undertaken within 2 weeks (Sept 24 Oct12)
- In progress Automatic locks and Security Lighting on washroom facilities Groundwork completed and wiring has been installed to main electrical panel and junction boxes in washrooms. Awaiting some materials for Mag- Locks
- In Progress Public Works Furnace Replacement to be completed Sept 25, 26, 27th of 2018
- Mouse Mountain Trails Stair Replacement Stairs have been inspected and findings documented in annual inspections, that there was no need of repair this year.
- To be completed White Swan Walking Trail topcoat
- Completed Haul Sand from Beaumont
- To be completed Sign Kiosk at White Swan
- Completed Seal Coating
- to be completed Canoe Launch
- Bus Stop Lighting it was determined, as per usage, that street lighting would be adequate for this year
- Completed Columbarium

- Completed Municipal Office Garage Partition
- Completed Mezzanine at White Brick Building
- Completed Brookside Sign Relocation
- Completed Sander Spreader
- Completed Paddle Boards
- Completed Bobcat Snow blower
- In progress Street Light at Chowsunket- Endako crossing
- In progress. Arena Lighting, Museum lighting
- In progress Haul Truck, Mine Shovel refurbish
- Completed-Installation of signs Airport improvements Poles and bases fabricated.
- Completed Simon Fraser Catch Basin
- Completed Ammonia Air Quality detector
- In progress- Glycol, Condenser replacement
- To be completed-Park Drive Water Line Extension
- To be completed-Water Main Shut Off Valve
- Completed Boat Launch dock gap cover

Economic Development Officer

The Visitor centre closed on September 16, 2018. The volunteers operated the centre this season which amounted to 550 hours. The volunteer luncheon will be held on October 17, 2018. Statistics are down 26% from 2017, Christie stated that the numbers are down possibly because of the wildfires we had in the area, the fire camp was consuming most of the available parking, and the centre had some maintenance done to the entrance this summer. The Visitor Centre had guests from Europe, Alberta, Southern BC and Central and Western USA.

Fire Chief

Fire Chief Pacheco would like to report that the SPU (sprinkler protection unit) was obtained in July 2018 and training on the unit began almost immediately. Twenty-five people have been trained. The SPU went out to help protect homes on August 7, 2018 and was returned on September 12, 2018. For twenty-six days the unit successfully protected homes on the Dhalgren Road on Francois Lake. The unit was then relocated on the southside of Burns Lake to protect homes. The unit was in use for thirty-seven days and the society will receive around \$130,000.00 from the government for the use of the unit. Some damage and some items are missing, but all will be replaced from BC Wildfire.

The SPU will be stored in the white brick building for the winter of 2018-2019. The Society hopes to park the unit at the fire hall if an additional bay will be added.

Recreation Director

The Recreation Director was not hired until July, despite that there were several activities throughout the summer.

- British Soccer Camp
- Senior's health and wellness day
- Craft week

OAK

Ideas for the winter are:

- Cross country skiing
- Snowshoeing
- A trip to Prince George to see the Nutcracker

Ideas for the spring are:

A running group

Councillor Storey thanked LeEtta for doing a great job. Councillor Storey has heard many good comments from the community.

Mayor Lindstrom and Councillor Reyden commended LeEtta on the good job she has done since being hired in July 2018.

The Recreation Director would like to create connections and help the community come together through art and sports.

Resolution 09-26-260 M/S Councillor LePoidevin/Councillor Reyden "Motion to receive the staff reports"

Carried

Reading List

Resolution 09-26-261 M/S Councillor Reyden/ Councillor Storey "Motion to receive the Reading List"

Carried

New Business

Councillor Reyden wondered if the seal coating could be graded?

CAO Holland stated that this seal coating would have settled more if it had been placed on a gravel base. The $\frac{3}{4}$ " minus would have been able to push down into the gravel, it is not able to push down into asphalt. Snow plowing will clip off the top of the rocks this winter. If the Village needs an immediate solution, then the Village would have to add more tar and a $\frac{1}{4}$ " or $\frac{3}{8}$ " gravel to smooth it out. The recommendation from another seal coating company is to leave it for now or the Village will risk doing damage.

Councillor Storey said she has heard complaints from residents about getting too much gravel on their lawns from winter snow clearing.

Councillor Storey would like to know if we could have used funds for seal coating our walkways? Councillor Storey would like to know how long the seal coating will last.

CAO Holland replied that if you do not have to dig it up, seal coating has a ten to fifteen-year life span. The sealcoating company which was doing driveways in the Village did not come equipped to do roadways.

Councillor Storey commented on how the wheelchair access to the dock was not completed.

Councillor Storey has received complaints about the sidewalk on Chowsunket. It is hard to drive the scooters and hard for seniors to walk on as the sidewalk has steep grades at every driveway. To avoid the steep sidewalk, seniors have been using the other side of the street. Councillor Storey would like to see a line painted along Chowsunket (such as a bike lane) to keep the pedestrians and scooter drivers safe. If there is another accessibility grant available, Councillor Storey wishes that the municipality would apply to get some of these issues addressed.

Councillor Storey would like to make sure that Tri-Council meetings continue after the elections are over. There has been great progress made and does not want to lose that. Stellat'en would like to discuss the childcare issue.

Resolution 09-26-262 M/S Councillor Reyden/ Councillor Storey "Motion to receive new business as presented."

Carried

Bylaws

Bylaw 799, 2018 – 2019 Borrowing in Anticipation Revenue

Resolution 09-26-263 M/S Councillor Storey/ Councillor Reyden
"Motion that Bylaw 799, 2018 be given the First Three Readings"
Carried

In Camera:

Resolution 09-26-264 M/S Councillor Reyden/ Councillor Storey

"Motion to move the Regular Meeting of Council to In Camera under Section 90. (1) (e) of the Community Charter"

Carried

Next Meeting of Council:

October 10, 2018 at 5:30 pm

Adjourn:

Resolution 09-26-268 M Councillor LePoidevin "Motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:56 pm"

Carried

Certified Correct

Dwayne Lindstrom

Mayor

Rodney J Holland

Chief Administrative Officer